ZIMBABWE COUNTRY CONDITIONS DOCUMENTATION

This list of documents was compiled by the HIV & AIDS Legal Clinic Ontario in February 2015. This general information is no substitute for legal advice. We urge all individuals impacted by the lifting of the Temporary Suspension on Removals to Zimbabwe to obtain legal advice.

HIV-SPECIFIC

Stock-outs and Shortages of HIV Medications in Zimbabwe

- HIV/AIDS in Zimbabwe, AVERT.org, 2014
- "Public Hospitals Hit by ARV Shortage," Zimbabwe Independent, 24 December 2014
- "N'angas Come to the Rescue as ART Shortage Hits Zimbabwe Hard," ZimEye,
 1 October 2014
- "Zimbabweans turn to black market for hard to find ARVs," Worldbulletin.com, 6 January 2015
- "Acute ARV shortages condemn thousands to 'death penalty,' Zimbabwe Independent, 20 September 2013
- "UNDP moves to avert ARVshortage," The Herald,13 September 2013
- "ARV Shortage hits hospitals," NewsDay, 10 September 2013
- "Zim faces 'catastrophic' ARV shortage," NewsDay, 21 February 2013
- Global AIDS Response Country Progress Report, Zimbabwe 2014
- "Third-line ARVs could widen treatment gap in Zimbabwe," *IRIN News*, 12 March 2013
- "Still struggling with drug shortages," IRIN News,12 March 2013
- "Activists slam poor management of ARV supply," IRIN News,1 August 2012
- "Patients on ARVs at risk as donor funding declines," National AIDS Council, 9
 July 2012
- "Over 350,000 might fail to access ARVs," National AIDS Council, 14 May 2012
- A Decade of Suffering in Zimbabwe: Economic Collapse and Political repression under Robert Mugabe (executive summary and excerpts – this is an old document from 2008 that provides useful historical context)
- "Fake AIDS drugs flood Zimbabwe," Associated Press, 9 November 2007 (same as above old document, useful context)

Anti-HIV Stigma and Discrimination in Zimbabwe

- Zimbabwe Stigma Index Research Report, The Zimbabwe People with HIV Stigma Index, December 2014 (executive summary and excerpts)
- Zimbabwe 2013 Human Rights Report, United States Department of State (excerpts)
- "Zimbabwe's Children are the Battlefield in War to Contain HIV/AIDS,"
 MintPress News, 20 January 2015
- "Zimbabwe: HIV postivie students suffer discrimination," The Zimbabwean, 17 September 2014
- "Self-stigma dominant in people living with HIV and AIDS," The Zimbabwe Mail, 31 July 2014
- "Young Zimbabweans miss out on HIV testing," IRIN News, 9 June 2014
- "Do not let stigma kill you," The Herald, 18 September 2013
- "Positive women still suffer discrimination," *The Zimbabwean,* 4 July 2012
- "Zim adults afraid of HIV status," Zim Eye, 10 January 2011
- "Burden of AIDS for Zimbabwe's women," Mail & Guardian, 7 March 2010
- "A comparison of HIV stigma and discrimination in five international sites: The influence of care and treatment resources in high prevalence settings," *Journal* of Social Science & Medicine, 2009

Non-HIV specific (general adverse country conditions that disproportionately impact individuals living with HIV)

- Tuberculosis Fact Sheet 104, World Health Organization, October 2014
- "Cervical cancer a major threat to HIV-positive women," *IRIN News*, 8 February 2013
- Country Information and Guidance, Zimbabwe: Women, United Kingdom Home Office, October 2014 (excerpts)
- Freedom in the World 2013: Zimbabwe, Freedom House
- "No joy for Zim as revenues shrink," Zimbabwe Independent,30 January 2015
- "Dying of thirst in Harare," Human Rights Watch, 20 March 2014
- "Zimbabwe: Water and Sanitation Crisis," *Human Rights Watch,* 19 November 2013
- Troubled Water: Burst Pipes, Conttaminated Wells, and Open Defecation in Zimbabwe's Capital, Human Rights Watch, November 2013 (summary)
- "Unravelling Zimbabwe's 'food crisis'," IRIN News, 14 March 2014

- "Zimbabwe: Food Assistance Needed to Stave Off Hunger Crisis," *New York Times*, 3 January 2014
- "Bad credit adds to Zimbabwe's food insecurity," IRIN News, 11 December 2013
- "Hunger looms for quarter of rural Zimbabweans," IRIN News,6 September 2013
- "Informal employment sustains Zimbabweans," IRIN News, 11 April 2013
- "Grim food security outlook for Zimbabwe," IRIN News, 14 March 2013
- "Zimbabwe's urban housing crisis," IRIN News, 8 March 2013
- "Corruption feeds on Zimbabwe's poor," IRIN News, 1 February 2013

Unavailability/Inadequacy of Mental Health Care

- "Zimbabwe's health system in crisis," IRIN News, 11 August 2014
- Mental Health and HIV Service Integration in Zimbabwe, USAID, August 2012 (executive summary and excerpts)
- "Shortage of epilepsy drugs in Zimbabwe," IRINNews, 10 August 2012
- "Zimbabwe: Many Unaware of their Mental Illness Experts," The Standard, 2013
- "Zimbabwe mental health concerns continue," Bulawayo24.com, 17 July 2013
- "Mental health drugs in short supply," The Herald, 17 July 2012.